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Bellyeoman Community Council 
Serving NE Dunfermline 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 12th APR 2006 
AT 7.00PM IN THE SCOUT HALL, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
 PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), John Dudgeon (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), , Graeme 

Whyte, Jessie Cartmell, Douglas Campbell, Donald Heigh, Lilah McKay,  Dave Paterson, Cllr. Jim 
Tolson & Cllr. Les Wood.  Members of the public were Anne Currie & Jim Leslie 

 
1] Madam Chairman’s Welcome / Apologies:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting 

and apologised for the late rearrangement of venues, this was due to problems at the Jean Mackie 
Centre and Balfour Court was unavailable. 

 Apologies were received from Tom Brand (Vice Chairman) & Janet Miller, 
 
2] Minutes:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Douglas 

Campbell and seconded by Lilah McKay. 
 
3] Matters Arising From Minutes: 

Parking at Queen Margaret Hospital: Is not getting any better and there has been movement on the 
site, posts have been erected around the copse area to the north side of the bottom road to stop 
parking.  Hopefully they are about to start on the extension to the car park.  Derek Moore intimated that 
the hospital  is about to appoint a Transport Officer who will co-ordinate the bus service also investigate 
car sharing schemes.  Car park users are to be identified i.e.  Possibly train station users.  The hospital 
is aware of the parking problems and is trying to resolve them.  Use of the Robertson Rd. football 
ground car park has been a problem because of council storage of winter salt for the roads, this has 
blocked the usage of several parking spaces.  Cllr. Tolson stated that planning approval for the car park 
extension was approved today. 
 
Bellyeoman View Estate Open Spaces: After reviewing deeds, it was decided that all residents of 
both Beldorney Place & Balvaird Place are responsible for the open space maintenance within the 
Tilbury Development.  A letter is to be sent to all residents asking them to form a residents association 
to appoint a factor to maintain the overgrown areas. 
 
Colliston Road Open Spaces.:  Discussions took place on this and it was decided to write to Smarts 
Homes. 
 
Leys Park Road Car Park. Cllr Tolson stated that planning approval was passed today despite the 
many contentious issues, all other alternative possible sites were dismissed. 
 
Coop Bins. Wilma is to write to the Coop Facilities Department to deal with this. 
 
Laureston Gardens Slope.  Wilma commented on both slopes, Dave Paterson is waiting on a reply, 
he stated that there will have to be contract in place for ground maintenance by Kingdom Housing. 
 
Community Council Notice Board. John Dudgeon to liaise with Dave Paterson, Cllr Wood offered his 
services, 
 

 
4] Madam Chairman's Report: The chairman had nothing further to report that had not already been 

covered.  
 
5] Secretary’s Report Inc Correspondence: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting by the Secretary. 
Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council West Fife Area Services Committee Meeting Notes & Bulletin 
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Fife Council BSIB Magazine 
Fife Council Pest Control Charges 
Fife Council Community Council Membership Declaration of Acceptance, Passed to Derek 
Fife Council Renewal of Insurance 
Fife Council Annual Grant Arrangements- Passed to Kate 
Scottish Executive Age & Experience Consultation on Strategy for an Ageing Pop. 
Scottish Water Update on local issues 
Fife Constabulary Travelsafe Fife – Passed to Derek 
EMail Cllr Tolson apologies for last meeting 
Fife Council Invoice for James Allan Centre 
Weekly planning lists Dormer extension 50 Townhill Road 
Notice of Road Closure Alderston Drive Sewer works, Issues discussed. 
Vehicle survey Pedestrian crossing in Robertson Road 
 
 
6] Treasurer’s Report: 
 The Treasurer, Kate Findlay stated that the balance of the Community Council account stood at 

£2887.60 and is awaiting a bank statement. 
 
7] Council: 
 Issues raised included… 

• Woodland steps collapsed. Cllr Wood to Investigate 
• Pavement at bus stop and Alderston Drive shops. 
• Bin emptying schedule supplied by the council is very confusing for all residents. 
 

8] Police Report 
• No police present because of the local Football Match  

  
 
9] AOCB: 

 Item: Street Cleaner issues raised and Dave Paterson to investigate. 
Problems with both Craigmyle Street barriers & Kenmore Place steps to Robertson Rd.  
Dave Paterson to investigate. 

 
10] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 10th May 2006 at 7.00pm in the 

Jean Mackie Centre, Dunfermline. (to be confirmed) 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.30pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 


